

STUDENTS WATCH: Mrs. Tripp's Biology students are attentive while Mr. Jake Arnold demonstrates artificial respiration on

R Illustrated

Mr. Jake Arnold and Mrs. Rosalie Lynne demonstrated Cardiac Pulmonary Respiration to Mrs. Christine Tripp's biology class May 6.

Mr. Arnold is a volunteer first aid and CPR-instructor for the American Red Cross Association. Mrs. Lynne is the executive director of the Rocky Mount-Nash County Chapter of the American Red Cross.

A plastic dummy was used in the demonstration. Among the procedures discussed were where to stride the chest to harmful as well as good."

begin CPR, the number of times the chest should be mashed to exhale air, and the number of times the person giving CPR should breathe into the victim's

Mr. Arnold told the students that the victim could be administered CPR within the first minutes with little danger of brain damage. "One should never try and administer CPR without the proper knowledge," said Mr. Arnold. "CPR can be

AFS Student From Belgium Will Live With Janelle Family

Have you ever met anyone from Belgium? Well if you're still around Senior High next year you will have a chance to meet Jan Aurele Anna Cornelis, the new American Field Study student for the 1977-78 school year. Jan, who is 18 years old, will be living with the Andrew H. Janelle family.

Jan, who lives in a town called Waarschoot, is involved in a youth movement in Belgium

Students Action. He enjoys lectures and watching television. According to his resume, Jan likes to take the initiative and to do things his way without being told. However, when someone has some advice to offer, Jan accepts it graciously as long as it isn't a demand.

In Jan's family there are seven members including himself. He has three brothers ages

called the SA for Catholic 13, 22, and 27 and one sister aged 25.

In the Janelle family, Jan will have two younger brothers, Mike, who will be a junior next year; and Chris, who will be in junior high; and a younger sister, Denise, who will be in the ninth grade next year.

Jan hopes to attend a University after he returns from America and study psychology or pedagogy.

The reasons Jan gave for applying for the AFS program were because he felt the experiences he encountered would enrich his personality, and Jan wanted to see and be a part of people who live and act totally different from the way he

CLASS TESTS TASTES: Mrs. Heston and students enjoy food that was prepared for class by each student.



Food Prepared For History

Mrs. Jacqueline Heston's classes enjoyed a Tasting Feast,

mer," says Sykes, "and the

Jazz Band has come to a new

height this year because of his

Janet Kitts and Eric Wriggins

All the awards were present-

Principal Elton Newbern

8:30 'TIL 5:30 P. M.

Consequence of the consequence o

recognized awards given to the

won the two Junior awards for

performance and service.

ed by Edward Baysden.

good work."

on Monday, May 9 and

Tuesday, May 10. The students were divided into committees of the six major culture areas: Latin America, China, India, the Middle East, the Soviet Union, and Africa. Each culture area group from each class devised

> Each group prepared several types of food dishes representative of their area. Some decorated their section of the room with appropriate scenery and some even had the music of

their specific area.

different methods to represent

two drum majors, Stephen Barnes and Michael Edmond.

Mr. Elton Newbern welcomed

Several students gave demonstrations of activities popular in their culture area. James Brown gave a karate demonstration. Dee Whitley retold a Russian Story. Brooks Pierce gave a chess demonstration which is a popular Russian game. One group made a Pinata, and another group acted out the story "The Three Pigs" in Spanish.

Mrs. Heston commented that. "the food was really delicious.

the guests and thanked those who helped make the New Orleans trip possible.

Band Students Win Awards

Two juniors and four seniors received awards for outstanding performance and service at the spring band concert held Thursday, May 12.

Nancy Penick won the John Phillips Souza Award for the most outstanding player. "Nancy came in as the 12th best flute player in North Carolina in the Honors Band she tried out in. She has also been in All State for four straight years," explains Mr. Sykes.

given to Ricky Cook and Mark Valentine for their outstanding loyalty and service. "Ricky plays three instruments, the clarinet, saxophone, and flute well," commented band director Mr. Sykes. "Mark Valentine has given outstanding service in the concert band and also in odd jobs concerning rehearsal set ups."

George Lee won the Stan Kenton Award for his outstanding Jazz performance. "George

The W.C. Reid Award was Lee is an outstanding drum-Graduates Speak

Paul Sasser, Cindy Hartman and Phillip Page have been chosen to be the speakers at the class of '77 graduation at Senior High.

Paul Mayberry (Student Body President) will introduce the speakers. The Invocation will be given by Dee Rich (first semester president) followed by the Benediction by Joseph Williams (second semester president).

Dr. Ben Currin will present the diplomas assisted by Principal Elton Newbern, Mr. Robert Miller, and Mr. C. C.

The Rev. Charles L. Penick

gave the baccalaureate sermon on May 29, at 9:00, and Charles T. Bulluck gave the Benediction. Mr. Bulluck is the husband of Mrs. Shirley Bulluck of Senior High.

DRUGS

Carole DRESS SHOP & Bride's Room

Where Feminine Loveliness Begins

118 SUNSET AVE.

442-6672

